

Postbus 20018 2500 EA Den Haag The Netherlands

Contact: Mr Pieter ROOK E p.rook@tweedekamer.nl

The Hague, December 5th, 2019

Subject: Revision of the JPSG Rules of Procedures

To the attention of the JPSG Co-Chairs and the delegations of national parliaments and the European parliament to the JPSG Europol

Dear colleagues,

We trust this letter finds you well. During the JPSG meeting on 23-24 September 2019 in Brussels one of the items on the agenda concerned the revision of the Rules of Procedure. The Dutch JPSG delegation proposed amendments relating to the organisation of the JPSG secretariat (article 3.3 RoP), the right for JPSG-members to submit questions to Europol (art 4.2) and the JPSG Representative to the Europol Management Board (art 5).

The Dutch delegation wishes to express its disappointment about the debate on the Rules of Procedure. Similar to what was expressed by the Swedish delegation in their recent letter dated 13 November 2019, we had expected a more structured discussion. Amendments were presented but too little time was allocated for a proper discussion. Moreover, efforts to find compromises between the positions of the various delegations were all but absent. At the end of the debate all amendments but the one on the Danish position were ruled to be rejected. This while for the Dutch delegation – as was likely the case for other delegations – the position of most other delegations on the amendments was unknown.

Taking into account the importance of the matter, the Dutch delegation would like to propose the discussion about the Rules of Procedure to be tabled again for the JPSG-meeting in Zagreb on 22-23 March 2020. As an agenda item for this meeting, we would like to suggest deciding on establishing a temporary working group on the revision of the Rules of Procedure.

In order to achieve consensus, last JPSG-meeting our delegation proposed a questionnaire to be sent around among all JPSG-delegations with the objective of generating written responses to the various amendments. We would like to formally re-introduce this proposal by means of this letter. On the basis of the replies to the questionnaire, the working group could be mandated to work out amendments that have gained wide support, to be submitted to and voted on during the JPSG-meeting in autumn 2020.



The Dutch delegation is convinced that these steps are necessary in order to finalise the debate about the revision of the Rules of Procedure in an orderly, efficient and transparent manner.

We look forward to your reply.

Monica den Boer

on behalf of the Dutch delegation to the JPSG:

Ms Madeleine VAN TOORENBURG Ms Monica DEN BOER

JPSG-Members Committee on Justice and Home Affairs House of Representatives of the NL Parliament Ms Tineke HUIZINGA-HERINGA Ms Gala VELDHOEN

JPSG-Members Committee on Immigration and Asylum / Justice and Home Affairs (JHA) Council Senate of the NL Parliament